
 

 

Regular Board Meeting 
Tuesday, December 8, 2020 

Townsend Town Hall  
6:00 p.m. 

 
Chairperson Carla Van Camp called the meeting to order at 6:00pm 
 
VanCamp introduced Officer Jim Plotkin.  Plotkin has been the Northern Oconto County Officer for the 
past three years, and will be taking on a new position with the Sheriff’s department as a K-9 officer.  
Jess Keplinger, who has been a general patrol deputy for the northern 3rd of the county, will be taking 
over.  These changes will be official January 5, 2021.  Along with Andrew Dryja, these three officers 
will work together in our area. 
 
Roll call:  Chairperson Carla VanCamp, Supervisor Linda Adamczyk, Supervisor Claude Bowman, 
Treasurer Beth Hartman, Clerk Linda Ziegler. 23 citizens 
 
Verification of proper agenda notice:  Ziegler posted the agenda on November 27, 2020 at Townsend 
Post Office, Townsend Town Hall, Laona State Bank, Townsend branch, and 
www.townsendwisconsin.org. 
 
Adamczyk motioned to approve the agenda, with the addition of a license, 2nd by Bowman – M/A 
 
Motion made by Bowman to accept the minutes of the November 17, 2020 meeting, 2nd by Adamczyk – 
M/A  
 
Treasures report – Hartman gave a P&L budget performance report. Motion by Bowman to approve 
the report and pay all the bills, 2nd by Adamczyk – M/A 
 
Ambulance Report – no report 
 
Fire Department report – no report 
 
Community Advisory Committee 
 Adamczyk stated that there were about 50 citizens that attended the tree lighting on November 
29th.  Maps are available for the lighting contest that will run through December 29th.  The shed at the 
ice rink is partially assembled and should be available by the time the ice is good. 
 
Comprehensive Planning Committee:  
 Dan DeMoulin, Vice Chair of the Comp Plan, presented two land applications. 
Land Division Parcel #042-390300212A – Owner McGuire.  This property had been resurveyed in 
2017 and divided 4 acres from a larger parcel.  The property is zoned RR and each lot will be 2 acres.  
The division is being made for insurance purposes.  The land division proposal meets the local 
ordinance standards, the proposal agrees with the town vision statement as found in the Town 
Comprehensive Plan and the proposal agrees with the town goals, objectives and development strategies 


